
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 

 
ERRATA 

(Issued October 23, 2003) 
 

NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC 
 

INFORMATION TO BE PROVIDED WITH SETTLEMENT AGREEMENTS 
(Issued October 15, 2003) 

 
 

1. The Notice to the Public issued on October 15, 2003 entitled “Information to be 
Provided with Settlement Agreements” should have read as follows: 
 
2. In order to assist the Administrative Law Judge in making a determination as to 
whether a proposed settlement agreement should be certified to the Commission and to 
assist the Commission in its determination as to whether the settlement should be 
approved, the Explanatory Statement required by Rule 602 (c) (ii) in settlements filed 
after October 23, 2003, should address the following five questions: 
 

a. what are the issues underlying the settlement and what are the major 
implications; 

b. whether any of the issues raise policy implications; 
c. whether other pending cases may be affected;  
d. whether the settlement involves issues of first impression, or if there are 

any previous reversals on the issues involved; and 
e. whether the proceeding is subject to the just and reasonable standard or 

whether there is Mobile-Sierra language making it the standard, i.e., the 
applicable standards of review. 

 
 
 
 
       Curtis L. Wagner, Jr.  
       Chief Administrative Law Judge 
 
 
 
 


